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What is there about his word? For with authority and power he commands the unclean spirits, and they come out. (Luke 4:36)
“The word is mightier than the sword” is one way that we might describe today’s Gospel reading. When Jesus cast out an unclean spirit, the people were shocked that his words had such power. He didn’t physically battle the spirits or use any fancy curse or proclamation: just a simple command. It took him only a few seconds, and Satan was sent running while the audience looked on in amazement.

This story shows us just how powerful Jesus’ words are. And the fact that this story is preserved in the Bible emphasizes all the other words of Jesus that are collected in the Scriptures. Each and every one of them has power to cast out evil, to melt hearts, and to heal wounds. They are the words we hear every day at Mass. They are the words we read every time we pick up a Bible. They are the words we memorized when we were little children. These words are here for us, so let’s embrace them with open hearts!

It’s not uncommon that our time of personal prayer and Scripture reading touches our hearts. We gain new insights into God’s love, or we are moved to repentance or worship. But there’s another side to Jesus’ words: the power they have when we speak them to other people and even more so when we live them out day after day. It’s the power to break the chains of those bound by sin and fear.

“Lord, thank you for speaking your word to me. Thank you for the power of your word to change lives.”
1 Corinthians 2:10-16

Psalm 145:8-14


Welcome and welcome back to all of our families! It has been a great start to the 2016-2017 school year. The faculty and staff and I worked very hard to prepare for this school year. We have new and returning programs that we can’t wait to implement with our students. 

STAR Testing (August 29-September 9): We began STAR Testing yesterday and will continue until next week. Please make sure that your student(s) are well rested and have had a healthy breakfast. This will help prepare them to perform their best on these assessments. Students in grades K-3 take three tests STAR Early Literacy, STAR Reading and STAR Math. Students in grades 4-8 take two tests STAR Reading and STAR Math. All STAR assessments are a Computer Adaptive Test and take each student an average of 15- 20 minutes each. CATs continually adjusts the difficulty of each child’s test by choosing each test question base on the child’s previous response.  

Chocolate Sale August 30-September 30: Chocolate Sale begins today!!!! Each student was given 2 boxes of chocolate! Each student is responsible for selling two boxes of chocolate. Chocolate sale is one of our Mandatory fundraisers for this school year.  The fee for non-compliance with this fundraiser is a $100 a box. The faculty and staff and I are excited about the prizes we selected the year and hope that you are too!!! Remember to get out there and SELL, SELL, SELL!!!!

Technology Fee: As stated in my Summer Newsletter message the Technology fee was due on the First day of school. Technology fee is $75 for K-8 and $50 for Preschool, based on the oldest students grade.  There are many families that have not paid their fee. Teachers have received all student login information for our online programs and have begun creating assignments. Login information will be held until technology fees have been submitted. Please make every effort to turn in your technology fee as soon as possible so that your students do not miss assignments. 

September 8, 2016: 


PAB/Harvest Festival Meeting at 6:00 pm


General Parent Meeting at 6:30 pm (Mandatory Attendance)


PK-5th Grade Back to School Night following the General Parent Meeting
· COMING SOON
· 09/05/16 – LABOR DAY NO SCHOOL!  
· 09/08/16 – PAB (Parent Advisory Board )/ Harvest Festival Meeting at 6PM
· 09/08/16 – MANDATORY PARENT MEETING 6:30PM / PK – 5TH GRADE BACK TO SCHOOL NIGHT IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING THE MEETING
· 09/09/16 – 8th Grade 1st Friday Mass at 8:30AM. Family & friends are invited to join them for a pastries and refreshments in the hall immediately after mass.  

· 09/19/16 – Student Council Inauguration following the 8:30AM school mass. 

· 09/12/16 – PICTURE DAY – Please avoid absences 

· 09/15/16 – Back to School Night for Jr. High (6th - 8th Grades) at 6:30PM 

· 09/16/16 – NOON DISMISSAL – EXTENDED CARE IS AVAILABLE – MUST BRING YOUR OWN LUNCH

· 09/18/16 – School Family Mass at 10AM and 6th, 7th & 8th Grade Bake Sale 

· 09/19/16 – NO SCHOOL – TEACHER IN-SERVICE

· 09/30/16 – End of Chocolate Sale

· TUITION 

· The first tuition payment for the 2016-2017 school year is due September 1, 2016. Tuition is paid in ten monthly payments from September to June due on the first of the month and no later than the 15th. Payments received after the 15th are subject to a $25.00 late fee.

· It is important to include your name and school family number on all payments. 
· Statements are available upon request. Replacement tuition envelopes are $1.00 each

· Monthly drawing ticket payment of $20.00 is included in your tuition payment and if you don’t turn them in you won’t win. (2 Winners of $500 each) 
· PAYMENTS

· Please make sure you include your family number and indicate what the payment is for, in the memo section of your checks.  (i.e. Sept. Lunch, fundraiser, etc.) 

· Payments must be kept separate from all other payments (i.e. tuition, extended care, scrip, fundraisers, hot lunch, etc.) 

· Tuition and Extended Care payments should be made at the business office. 

· All credit card payments must be made at the business office.

· You can set up automatic credit card billing for tuition by going to see Mrs. Carr in the business office. (There is a blue form included in today’s newsletter that you should fill out and return if you are using a credit card for payments.) 

· Please keep in mind that the school office does not keep change on hand, therefore, if you are making a cash payment, try to have exact change or small bills.  Thank you! 
· HEALTH NOTE: Also, remember that the law mandates that all students entering, advancing or transferring into 7th grade will need proof of an adolescent whooping cough booster immunization (called “Tdap”) for school in the fall.  If your child is in 7th or 8th grade and has not been vaccinated, he or she will not be permitted to start school.
· EMERGENCY INFORMATION CARD
· Thank you for getting all of your Emergency Cards filled out.  We are at 100% compliance.  
· If you have an address or phone number change, please stop by the office or call and we will make the changes to your card and SchoolSpeak profile.  

· NEWSLETTER  

· Each Tuesday, the newsletter will be sent home. Please take the time to read all enclosures, fill in any necessary forms, (our envelopes did not arrive on time so you wont be able to sign & date the outside of the envelope, however, you must still return any required forms to school with your child.  Sorry for the inconvenience but you will have your envelope next week.
· Students who do not return their envelope will not receive a newsletter that week.  Parents will have to pick one up at the school office.  Important information will be missed, such as Hot Lunch orders Forms, Picture Day Forms and special events occurring at school. 
· PLEASE keep your newsletter envelope actively "in service" all year long; it helps to guarantee that you receive your newsletter on time and in good condition. 
· SCHOOL PICTURE DAY is Monday, September 12th, 2016.
· All students are to be in full uniform or mass uniform dress code on picture day. Today, an informative flyer & payment envelope has gone home with each student. 
· UNIFORM 

· EVERY STUDENT is to be in proper uniform every day. Shirts and blouses are to be tucked in at all times whether wearing shorts, skirts, skorts or pants. Students MUST wear a belt with the Grey Shorts and Grey Pants. 

· As we were cleaning up we have found many articles of student uniforms without names. PLEASE MARK all uniform clothing with permanent marker, and RE-MARK the clothing as the year progresses. It is costing you money when we are not able to identify owners of so many uniforms. 

· BACK PACKS – Must be a solid color, plain and no characters.  

· DRESS CODE / GROOMING REMINDER
· SHOES - All black leather tie shoes, all black leather tie tennis shoes.  No canvas shoes are permitted.   

· SOCKS - All students must wear white crew socks, which fold down and cover the ankle. Students are not allowed to wear low cut socks. Girls’ may wear white, grey, maroon knee socks or solid color tights of the same colors. 
· Belt - All students must wear a black belt that shows at all times when uniform pants or uniform shorts are being worn. No large buckles, and at no time is excess belt length to hang down freely. Excess belt should always be able to be tucked into a belt loop. If not, the belt is too long and should not be worn to school. 
· All students must also be in proper P.E. attire, including lace up tennis shoes (no slip-ons, heelies or Velcro). P.E. attire is worn every Tuesday and Thursday.
· Grooming - Girls’- Hair must be student’s natural color. No frosted, weaved, tinted, or dyed hair is permitted. No make up or nail polish is allowed.

· Boys' - Hair must be student’s natural color. No frosted, weaved, tinted, or dyed hair is permitted.  Hair should be neat and trimmed at the collar and should not go beneath the ear. Hair must be cut evenly/or blended; "Zero" or number "one" size clips on top are not permitted. Hair must not fall below the eyebrows.
· Lice - Within the first few days of school, students will be checked for lice.  It is very easy to come in contact with lice while on vacation (hotels, planes, amusement parks, etc.). In order to avoid a lice outbreak, please inspect your children before they return to school.  Students displaying evidence of lice must be sent home. 

· Jewelry is to be minimal.  Only a small cross or holy medal and no more than one bracelet are allowed.

· No nail polish
· School Administration reserves the right to remove any student from class for a grooming violation determined a distraction.  Teachers will also log all dress code violations.  See online Policy Handbook for disciplinary action.
· HOT LUNCH PROGRAM  
· There will be a $20 fee for LATE Hot Lunch Orders.  
· NO CREDIT will be given for days absent. 
· Note: There was an error on the Sept. Lunch Order and those of you that paid Sept. 5th will get a lunch order credit slip of $3.50 for next month.  
· The HOT LUNCH PROGRAM began Monday, August 29, 2016 and everyone that turned in a lunch order should have received his or her lunch.  Teachers do their best to make sure every student has a lunch and if you child does not receive a lunch ticket and should have, please let them know to see Mrs. Garza in the school office and we will make sure they get a lunch. 

· If you are providing a lunch for your child, please keep in mind the importance of a healthy, balanced meal. We discourage purchasing unhealthy food and sodas.  Lunch must come with each student – parents are not to disrupt class or office with delivered fast food lunches! Lunches must be dropped off before 10AM and bags must be marked with the student’s name and grade.  
· Please do not ask your child to meet you in the parking lot and do not deliver lunches directly to the lunch benches.  Per our school visitor policy, YOU MUST CHECK IN WITH THE SCHOOL OFFICE.  
· 8th GRADE FUNDRAISER - DELI SANDWICHES FOR LUNCH ON WEDNESDAYS
· On Wednesdays there will be an opportunity to purchase a Deli Sandwich lunch including chips and water.   The cost will be $4.00 and it must be paid by cash (exact change) or check.  The sandwich choices are Turkey, Ham & Cheese, Roast Beef, Tuna or Peanut Butter & Jelly. The money will be collected in the classroom by the teacher. Kinder – 2nd Grade  parents, we suggest that your children bring the money in an envelope with their name on it and what type of sandwich they have chosen.  
· Proceeds will go toward 8th grade graduation expenses and your participation is appreciated.  
· Thank you for your support! 
· LUNCH / YARD DUTY  (Kinder – 8th Grade Only)
· It is your responsibility to either fill out the yard duty sign up form and return it or call the school office by the first day of school and sign up for your yard duty week or buy out before July 31, 2016 with a fee of $100.  
· Families that do not buy out or complete yard duty will be assessed $150.    
· During your assigned week of yard duty, please arrive no later than 11:50 a.m. to sign in at the office. Each family’s mandatory yard duty week does not count towards your service hour commitment. Yard duty lasts from 12:00 to 12:50 each day. 
· You must sign in and receive a visitor pass and safety vest at the school office as well as read and sign the yard duty responsibility form.  
· Anyone doing yard duty must be Virtus trained.  Please see www.virtusonline.org to find out when and where Virtus class scheduled. 
· VIRTUS TRAINING (Required by all parents)
· At this time, St. Didacus School does not have a trainer for Virtus, we are suggesting that you take your Virtus class as soon as possible at one of the parishes that is offering currently offering it but you must reserve your spot by calling them directly.
· CLASSES IN ENGLISH

· St. Charles Borromeo (North Hollywood) – August 31st at 9AM – Call 818 980-1826 

· Blessed Juniper Serra (Lancaster) – Sept. 3rd at 10AM – Call 661 943-9314

· Holy Reedemer (Montrose) – Sept 10th at 9AM – You must register at www.virtusonline.org 

· Our Lady of Lourdes – Sept. 10th at 9AM – Call 818 349-1500 
· St. Bernadine of Sienna (Woodland Hills) – Sept. 13th at 7PM – Call 818 888-8200 

· CLASSES IN SPANISH

· Santa Rosa (San Fernando) – Sept. 26th at 6:30PM – Call 818 933-1978  

· EXTENDED CARE 

· A pre-enrollment fee (one time only) of $5.00 per family must be submitted (see enclosed Extended Care packet) to be registered in the program. Those families who have previously paid this fee in past years are exempt from this payment. 
· Our current program offers before school (7:00 a.m. to 7:40 a.m.) and after school (3:00 to 5:30 p.m.) care. 
· Please note that students picked up at 5:31 are subject to an additional $10.00 late pick-up charge, with an additional $1.00 for every 1minute thereafter. 
· Sign up sheet and all payments must be turned in to the school office on or before the last day or school.
· Payments must be kept separate from all other payments (i.e. tuition, scrip, hot lunch, etc.) 
· Extended Care payments are due the first of the month. Credit is not granted for days not attended.
· Extended Care payments must be made at the Parish Center Business Office.
· Children going to Extended Care should have an extra snack in a bag marked “After School Snack” 
· DROP OFF / PICK UP  
· Students should not be dropped off before 7:40 a.m., or picked up later than 3:15 p.m., (1:45 p.m. on Fridays). Any student who is not directly involved in a supervised school activity or enrolled in Extended Care will be placed in Extended Care, 15 minutes following dismissal time; there will be a $10.00 charge per student, per day, due the following morning before the student enters the classroom. For more information see the enclosed Extended Care Packet. 
· Parents dropping students off in the morning or picking up in the afternoon are to enter the Astoria driveway at Fellows Street (behind the Parish Hall) and follow the fenced area to the drop off area, pulling as far forward into the area as traffic will allow before students exit the passenger side of the vehicle and cross over to the left IN FRONT of their own car. (Parents wishing to park need to wait their turn, proceed past the drop off area, and pull into the fenced parking area.)  Exit after drop off is straight out to Glenoaks Blvd. and RIGHT TURNS ONLY, please. Please drive SLOWLY AND CAUTIOUSLY at all times. The after school late pick up policy will be enforced. 
· Please note that the adult who brings a Kindergarten child/children to school, must sign the student/s in at the Kindergarten classroom. 
· All students, from all grades, must be signed out from the classroom at pick up time in the afternoon by a designated adult.
· SERVICE HOUR REQUIREMENT 
· You must bring your Service Hour Logs to the mandatory meeting and Back to School Night in order to earn credit. 
· All school families are required to perform 30 Service Hours in addition to 5 lunchtime Yard Duty Hours. (Preschool is exempt from yard duty)
· Service Hour Forms are included.  It will be each family’s responsibility to bring the Yellow Service Hour Log form to the event in which service hours will be done, fill out the form and get event chairperson/s signature/s.  You must turn in the form only when 30 hours have been completed (25 School/5 Parish hours).
· The school office will NOT be responsible for keeping track of your service hours, however, will provide you with a completion receipt once your form has been turned in.  Lost forms that contained completed service hours & signatures cannot be duplicated.  
· Incomplete service hours are assessed at $20 per hour if paid before May 31st, 2017.  Incomplete service hours will be assessed at $25 per hour as of June 1st, 2017.  (i.e. 30 hours assessed = $750)

· CLASSROOM SUPPLY LIST – Please make sure you have turned in all of the items requested on your school supply list. 
· MONTHLY DRAWING TICKETS

· Your monthly drawing tickets are enclosed.  Please turn in the September tickets stubs to the office by 9am on or before the 15th of the month.  Your tickets have already been paid so you are welcome to use them for yourself or sell them to friends and family.

· Additional tickets are available if you would like to sell even more.   

· STUDENT COUNCIL

· Inauguration will be Friday, September 9th, following 8th Grade's mass.  All 2016-17 Student Council members will be inaugurated on this day and our first official meeting will begin Thursday, September 9.  Meetings will be on Thursdays from 3:15p.m. to 4p.m. in Kindergarten classroom.  The first meeting is this Thursday, Sept. 1st.  
· SPORTS - Boys Flag Football & Girls Volleyball 

· We are in need of coaches.  All coaches must go through PLAC training, Virtus and be fingerprinted by the Archdiocese.  Coaches must be available to start practice by 3:30PM.  Contact the school office this week if you are interested. 

· There is $300 Stipend for B Team Coaches and $500 for A Team Coaches, plus all of your service hours will be completed. 

· MUSTANGS RUNNING CLUB

· If you are interested in joining the Mustangs Running Club.  The running club meets on Tuesdays and Thursdays at 6:00PM at the Mission College Gym indoor track. The members range from 2nd grade to 8th Grade students.  No experience is necessary, the goal is to simple, get fit, have fun and discover the benefits of running. 
· For more information contact the school office. 

NEWSLETTER NOTES FROM THE CLASSROOM
· PRESCHOOL 3: dhernandez@stdidacus.org Dear Parents, Welcome to preschool. The children are off to a great start. This week we are learning about apples and how  they grow. Our book of the month is Brown Bear, Brown Bear, What do you see? By Bill Martin Jr. The children may bring a small red object for share time (show & tell) this week. Please make sure when you are signing your child in/out to always include the time. If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to ask. Thank you and have a great week. .( Mrs. Hernandez
· PRE-KINDER 4: cshea@stdidacus.org Welcome back to school and to PreK 4! This week we will be working on our class book and getting used to our routine. Please remember our classroom is nut free as we have some children who have severe allergies to all nuts. If you have not brought in a change of clothes for your child please do so as soon as possible. Thank you and I look forward to a great year! ( Ms. Shea 

· KINDERGARTEN:  jespinoza@stdidacus.org Dear Kinder Families, We had a wonderful first week the children are settling in very well. I am excited to watch them grow this year.  Homework began this Monday and this weekly packet is due on Fridays.  Just a quick reminder that children need to be in the correct uniform as stated in the newsletter sent out in your summer packets.  Unlike the preschool all students are required to wear “Black Leather Lace Up” shoes, no Mary Janes, Velcro, or canvas is permitted.  All students must also wear a belt with short and pants.  Please make every effort to have your children ready and here on time as we begin promptly at 8:00 a.m.  I look forward to working with you all as we begin to see the children blossom.  Also, please make sure everyone brings a snack, this is not included with the lunch program. ( Ms. Espinoza

· FIRST GRADE:  cmartinez@stdidacus.org Dear Parents, This week, your child took home their first homework packet. It contains various items that reinforce the concepts we will be learning in class. The packet is due back Friday, which also includes a reading log and book report. If you have any questions about the assignments, please do not hesitate to ask. In addition, I will be sending home Class Dojo log in information this week. Class Dojo is an online behavior management tool that allows you to keep track of your child's behavior in class. Please make sure you sign up (if you have not already) as soon as possible. Lastly, please make sure all of your child's school supplies are turned in by Friday, September 2. Thank you! ( Ms. Martinez

· SECOND GRADE:  acarrillo@stdidacus.org Welcome to your second grade!  We are going to have a busy and productive school year, filled with fun and exciting learning activities, social events, and much more.  Throughout the school year, please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns you may have about your child or other school issues.   I cannot wait to work with your family this year!( Mrs. Carrillo 

· THIRD GRADE: cesquivel@stdidacus.org Hello Parents, Welcome to week 2! A few friendly reminders:  ~ Check School Speak often for other notes and items that may come up during the week. ~ Homework begins this week. ~ Dress code violators will be written up this week and begin receiving detention as per school policy.  Have a great week! Blessings!( Ms. Esquivel

· FOURTH GRADE: ksweeney@stdidacus.org Fourth Grade Parents, Welcome Back and Happy New School Year! Our Fourth Graders have made a wonderful Start. Thank you for all your hard work and support to have them ready to learn and succeed!( Ms. Sweeney  

· FIFTH GRADE: tbarclay@stdidacus.org Hello 5th Grade Families- I am excited to start the year with your children.  I look forward to getting to know them better this year.  Please make sure you are checking your emails since I will be communicating through them.  God Bless. ( Ms. Barclay
· SIXTH GRADE:  asalcedo@stdidacus.org Dear Parents, I am excited to be here at St. Didacus and get to know all of you.  We are going to have an great 2016-17 school year. God Bless! ( Ms. Nickoloff
· SEVENTH GRADE:  aroque@stdidacus.org Glad to be back and looking forward to this year.( Mr. Roque 


· EIGHTH GRADE: mroque@stdidacus.org Hello parents and welcome to 8th grade!  I sent out an email yesterday asking for a parent(s) volunteers who can help with sandwich orders on Wednesdays.  We will need a parent to pick up orders, sort and distribute sandwiches on Wednesdays.  If you are interested in volunteering (service hours will be given in return) please contact me or the office as soon as possible.  Sandwich order profits goes towards 8th grade funds for 8th grade activities.  Thanks again.  Have a wonderful Labor Day weekend!( Ms. Salcedo  

Please visit the website www.stdidacusschool.org for more updates and the school calendar.  

NOTE: Make sure you click or highlight the dates that appear darker and then a window will pop-up with the events that pertain to that day.  
